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Old State Motel Property Cleaned
Off And Removed By Volunteers

The GEDC has met 
another goal with the tear
ing down and removal of the 
untight!}' State Motel in 
Groom. Local volunteers 
spent the day Friday haul
ing off debre. The only cost 
to the GEDC was a charge of 
$80 per hour by the opera
tor of the machinery used to 
demolish and load the old 
structure. GEDC member 
Johnny Brumley said that a 
number of donations had 
already been received and 
that the group would accept 
donations to help defray the 
cost of the operation add
ing that success of the pro
ject was again due in the 
roost part to those willing 
volunteers.

The Community Center 
Board did their pari provid

ing a noon meal for the 
volunteers and an afternoon 
snack prepared by Connie 
Fields, Glynda Eschle, 
Lucille Merrick and Sybil 
Harrell.

Bill Homer, also a GEDC 
member, said that no count 
of the number of truck loads 
of debre hauled away was 
determined, but trucks were 
loaded in about 15 minutes 
all day long and there was 
always a truck and driver 
ready and waiting.

Volunteering to drive 
trucks were Hap Watson, 
Ronny Fields, Joe Homer, 
Bobby Pool, Kevin Ollinger, 
Audie Ruthardt, David 
Hodges, Troy Ritter, Bill 
Homer. Greg Lamb, Dale 
Brooks, Melvin Wills, 
Denny Babcock, R.A.

Beverly, Bill Kerlee, Bob 
Woods, Johnny Brumley, 
Johnny Cline and Kevin 
Duke.

Saturday plans were to 
break up the concrete foun
dation and complete removal 
of the motel. Then the pro
perty will be graded. 
Workers ran into a snag 
Saturday when the engine 
on the backhoe 
gave out. Workers 
completed the project early 
in this week when the engine 
was back in running order.

The lots now belong io the 
GEDC and thereby the com
munity. The property is 
available and zoned in a 
business district and the 
possibility of locating low 
rent housing has also been 
considered.

March 8 Primary Absentee Voting Underway
Absentee voting in the 

March Primary election 
began on Wednesday, Feb.

17. Absentee voting in both 
the Democratic and Republi
can primary elections will

remain open through Friday, 
March 4.

Absentee voting in person 
may be done at the Carson 
County Clerk’s office at the 
Courthouse in Panhandle 
during regular office hours,

9:00 a.m. to noon and 1:00 
p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday. Persons 
qualifying for an absentee 
ballot by mail should also 
contact the clerk’s office in 
writing.

Groom School Board Offers 
Contract To Footbalil Coach

School Board members 
interviewed four coaches 
before making their selec
tion for the new athletic 
director's job in Groom. A 
contract has been extended 
to James A. Branch of New
castle. Branch, 37, serves as 
the principal for grades K-12 
and coaches the high school

Local Fire Dept. 
Makes Run On 
Grass Fires

Groom Volunteer Fire De
partment sent trucks Satur
day to aid in the battle of 
grass fires in Donley and 
Carson Counties. The fire in 
Carson County was located 
on the 6666 Ranch. Ranch 
foreman Dave Lane estimat
ed that between 6.000 andm IM of gm-H-T-—
were burned by the fire 
which traveled northeaster
ly. No cause has been de
termined for the file which 
began under a double high- 
line. A steady wind Satur
day caused the fire to jump a 
railroad track and Highway 
287 as it continued on its 
path.

Firefighters from Pan
handle, Skellytown, White 
Deer, Groom, Hutchinson 
County, Fritch, Potter 
County and Pantex respond
ed to the blaze. The fire was 
stopped on the east side of 
the Ranch in a field where 
yearling calves had just been 
moved. The grass in the 
field, short from grazing, 
and a fire line dug by Carson 
County Commissioner Jerry 
Strawn nd employees 
stopped the fire.

Lane was quite over
whelmed by the assistance 
the Ranch received from 
area firefighters and from 
the number of private citi
zens who responded to the 
fire. Remarkably, no cattle 
were lost in the blaze. Work 
was begun Monday to access 
the total number of acres 
burned and the amount of 
damage from Saturday’s 
fire.

girls basketball team, boys 
and girls tennis and is 
assistant football coach at 
Newcastle.

He has held position at 
Woodson ISD, Anton and 
Dawson. A qualified English 
instructor, he also holds a 
counseling certificate. He is 
also a qualified 
TTAS appraiser, which 
documents teacher perfor
mance in conjunction with 
the Career Ladder, identify
ing teachers with the neces
sary skills to qualify for 
Career Ladder.

Groom sought a coach 
who will be implementing

The State Property Tax 
Board in Austin has submit
ted its evaluation of the 
status of total taxable values 
within each school district of 
the state. These adjusted 
figures computed by the 
State Property Tax Board 
are used by the Education 
Agency in setting the fund
ing for school districts. The 
fact that important funding 
decisions are baaed on the 
Board’s valuations make the 
reports vitally important to 
each district. In addition, 
should the Board find that 
the local appraisal district 
has values in the district too

Monday, Feb. 22 at 7:30 
p.m. at the home of Kay 
Britten.

Nlghdn’ Gals will meet at 
the Community Center on 
Tuesday. Feb. 23, 6:30 p.m. 
with Loula Wall and Stella 
Patterson, hostesses.

pr >gram here. Branch was 
se ected Coach of the Year in 
th : Lake Country Area and 
m med All-Star Coach of the 
6- dan Coaches Association 
in 1986. His coaching re- 
ctrd is a line of success
es beginning in 1975 with a 
tx ys basketball Bi-District 
Cl ampionship at Anna, 
several state semi-finalists 
te ims in football and list of 
tr  ck and tennis teams quali

fy ng for regional 
cc npetition.

Branch and his wife 
Ci roiyn have three children.

k «  or too high, they can 
b ing pressure on the 
a rpraisal district to lower or 
r is e  valuations.

Based on sales of single 
fi mily residences from 
J me. 1906 through March 
1167, the Board finds that 
tl *  appraisal district has 
v Uued properties in Groom 
a 94 percent of market 
vilue. One property valued 
1 1 $38,730 on the tax roll was 
Slid for $65,000, and the 
s ate places a 60 percent 
t ppraisal ratio on that per- 
emtage of sales. However, 
o tie dwelling valued at 

See Taxable Values. Page 4

-fleets Thursday. February 
at the Community Cen- 

i er for noon luncheon hosted 
liy the ladies of the Church 
<if Christ.

Ski Halldy at Groom 
: chools will be observed 
rebruary 29 and March I .

Ri sty, 17, Kimberly. 10 and 
Spencer, 7.

Tax Board Submits 
Property Taxable
V a lu e s  t o  L o c a l  r tc n o o i

HCommunity Calendar
Christian Mothers meet Somethin* Over Sixties

J -----------------------------------------

®be (fircom
The Only Newspaper 

in the World 
Interested In

The Groom & McLean Areas 
With Readership Of 3700

248-7333, Groom 779-2141, McLean

Good Luck Tigers 

in Bi-District Playoff

Monday, Feb. 22

-------------------------
T jesday Grain Prices 
At Local Elevators

Cash prices on grain poet- 
e< at grain elevators serving 
the Groom area Tuesday 
allernoon:

V HEAT $2.72 bushel 
60LO $3.05 cwt.
CORN $3.52 cwt.
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Use Of Seat Belts 

Dropping In Texas
Seat-belt use in Texas has 

dropped sharply, according 
to a survey just completed 
for the highway department.

The rate of compliance 
with the state’s 1985 
"Buckle up” statute reach
ed a peak of 66.1 percent in 
1986. But a survey of 14 
cities conducted by the 
Texas Transportation Insti
tute (TTI) last month shows 
that seat-belt use has fallen 
to 55.7 percent.

While this compliance 
rate is higher than the 
average for states with seat- 
belt laws, the new figure is
down 4  percentage points
minr inr rate ftJWhtd In 
June 1987.

"Even though belt-law 
states typically experience a 
post-law decline, we’re very 
concerned that Texans 
aren't buckling up.” said 
Gary Trietsch, safety and 
traffic operations engineer 
with the highway 
department.

The TTI survey, conduct
ed twice a year, used 14 
cities to determine average 
compliance in 1986. Basing 
comparisons on those cities 
only, the current rate falls to 
55.7 percent. But in the 
January 1988 survey four 
more cities were added— 
Abilene, Laredo, Midland 
and Wichita Falls. With 
these cities included in the 
statewide average, the 
compliance rate drops to 
54.1 percent.

Trietsch said, “ If usage 
continues to decrease, traffic 
fatalities and serious injur
ies could be expected to 
increase. It's particularly

alarming since buckling up 
is the law, and several of the 
major law enforcement 
agencies have vowed to 
increase their citations for 
non-compliance.”

While many of the cities 
surveyed did experience de
clines in seat-belt use of 51o 
10 percentage points, some 
cities showed increases. 
Corpus Christi’s rate 
increased by more than 10 
percentage points, making it 
the Texas city with the high
est observed use at 77.3 
preent. Laredo’s is the low
est at 32.4 percent.

Amarillo had a 65.2 per
cent rate in 1986, 66.2 in 
1987 and in January of 1988, 
58.1 percent usage rate.

County Livestock 
Show and Sale 

Friday & Saturday
Preparations are gearing 

up for the Carson County 
Livestock Show and Sale this 
weekend. Weighing of 145 
pigs will begin at 10:00 a.m. 
on Friday, Feb. 19 followed 
by 68 lambs and 16 steers.

Judging is scheduled to 
begin Saturday, Feb. 20 at 
8:00 a.m. with the pigs 
followed by lambs and 
steers.

Judging the show this 
year will be Jerry Hawkins 
from Clarendon Junior 
College.

The sale will begin Satur
day evening, Feb. 20 at 7:30 
p.m.

The show and sale will be 
held at the Ag Barn in 
Panhandle with Carson 
Cunty youth involved in 4-H 
and FFA exhibiting animals.

N* Fred Brown returned 
home this week after spend
ing several days under 
observation at an Amarillo 
hospital.

Country Neighbors
Groom Country Neighbors 

met Wednesday afternoon 
Feb. 10 in the home of Mrs. 
Gaude Schaffer with Mrs. 
Jim Wall as co-hostess. Mrs. 
H.F. Britten was re-elected 
president and Mrs. Glynn D 
Harrell re-elected as trea
surer/reporter and Mrs. 
W.A. Cornett was elected 
vice president during the 
business session.

The hostess gift was re
ceived by Mrs. Cornett.

Games of Skip-Bo were 
played. Mrs. Rex Brown was 
welcomed as a new member. 
Others present were Mrs. 
W.G. Koetting, Mrs. R.W. 
Wills, Mrs. O.A. Pool and 
June Pool.

Mrs. Cornett and Mrs. 
R.J. Kuehler will be hostess
es of the March 9 meeting.

Hand New Pastor
Monsignor Kevin Hand 

began duties as pastor of 
Sacred Heart Parish in 
White Deer on February 12.

Father Hand recently re
turned from the Republic of 
Ireland to the Amarillo Dio
cese, after a six-month 
sabbatical which included 
theology studies in the 
Redemtorist College in 
Dublin City.

Msgr. Hand served as 
m iw  of -4H. Maty 's- in 
room from 1981-1986 and 

has pastored churches in 
Dalhart, Dumas, Vega, 
Childress, Stratford,
Sunray, Wellington, Sham
rock and St. Mary’s in Ama
rillo.

Msgr. Qifton Corcoran, 
who has pastored Sacred 
Heart parish for the 
past five years has 
been reassigned by The 
Most Reverend Bishop 
Leroy Matthiesen of the 
Amarillo Diocese.

Groom School Mean
February 22 - February 26 
Mon.—<?hicken Strips 

Breakfast—Cereal Sc Muf
fins

Tues.—Cheeseburgers 
Breakfast—Pancakes 

W ed—Tacos
Breakfast—Scrambled Eggs 
Sc Hash Browns 

Thurs.—Polish Sausage 
Breakfast—Bacon, Biscuits 
Sc Gravy 

Fri.—Fish 
Breakfast—Donuts

STOP N SHOP
South of Doiry Queen 

248-7977
Open Mon. thru Sun. 6:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.

Home Owned & Operated
Lays Chips

Diet Coca-Cola 

or 7-Up 

19c each

2/79 c

Mrs. Baird's 

Pastries 3/99c

Coors A 

Coors Light 

12 pairs

$5.95

*

TEXACO
Exit 113, Groom, Texai

Lynell Peek of English, 
Tex. returned to her home 
Monday after several days 
visit with her mother and 
grandmother, Helen Witt 
and Audie Martin.

Baptists

Attend Conference

Among those from Groom 
First Baptist Church attend
ing the Palo Duro Baptist 
Association Sunday School 
workers conference at 
Pampa First Baptist Church 
last Tuesday evening were, 
Rev. and Mrs. Rick Burton, 
Jim and Elizabeth, Bobby 
Pool, Mrs. Jack Bivens, 
Mrs. Barry Fields, Mrs. Earl 
Barker, Rusty Pipes, Wayne 
Shaw, Ray Pool, Mrs. 
Thelma Pool, Mrs. Bertha 
Knight, Mrs. Geo Murser, 
Mrs. Stella Patterson and 
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Lambert.

Mrs. Bivens and Mrs. 
Fields had charge of the

Baptist Women’s Missionary 
program, "They plow the 
Fields and Scatter Seeds.”  
Mrs. Fields had on display 
posters the Mission Friends 
group from Groom had made 
and a map with little hands 
to represent our 
missionaries around the 
world who had birthdays 
that day.

A group from Groom en
joyed the weekend in Ange 
Fire New Mexico. The group 
left Friday evening and re 
turned Sunday night. Those 
enjoying the weekend wen 
Tina and Tony Painter. Dick 
and Betsy Painter, Darrel 
and Charlotte Whatley, Bur 
and Charlotte Painter 
Dwain and Linda Weller am 
Sheila Whatley of Amarillo.

Mrs. Evelyn Hubbart re
turned home Monday fron 
visits in Columbus, Oh. wit a 
her daughter, grandchild re a 
and great-gram -
children and in Washingtoi i, 
D.C. with her brother ard 
his family.

Card Of Thanks
I wish to express my 

sincere thanks for the cards, 
the visitors, and the best 
wishes I received while in 
the hospital and at home. 
G room  people are wonder
ful.

Ora Lee Gannon

Light Bulbs. 
Replacement Glass 
Hawac O f!
*1

2613 Wolflin Ave. 
Wotflin Village 
Amarillo. TX

INSURE Y)UR CATTLE
Winter Pasture Insurance Now Available For 
Your Cattle: The Coverage Begin* October 1*t 
and End* May 1st. Tlie Co*t is Only $2.25 per
head for this period o time. Northern Counties 
$2.50 per head and Southern Counties $2.00 
per head.

This is low cost protection for high price 
cattle.

Start a policy witli your first load and add 
cattle to the policy ss you get them.

nimley Insurance Agency
GROOM,TEXAS

Johnny B rumley, Agent 
Office: 248-7550 Home: 248-7315

State National Bank
248-7531 FDIC Groom, Texas

Handling the fi
,*• *i '» - 1 t ,̂

needs of Groom for

over 60 years.

It Still is 
East'to Get 
Soared

Taking unnecessary chanci s with hard 

earned cosh simply doesn't nake sense.

We offer a variety of Certificates of }eposit tailored to every 
need. Federal Deposit Insurance for ouch depositor makes this 

one of the safest investments avuilable today.

Working With Your 
Interest In Mind



Groom People Welcome!
To Sample Our

Thursday

Weekly Specials
SPECIAL

ALL YOU CAN EAT
OCEAN CATFISH

Serving Begins 11:00 a.m.
CHOICE or BAKED POTATO

f r e n c h  f r ie s  o r  o x r a

AND SALAD BAR

Closes 10:00p.m. $5.35
Monday
SPECIAL Friday

CHICKEN FRIED STEAK SPECIAL
MASHED PO TATO ES AND VEGETABLE . . . .

$4.95
24 SHRIMP

BAKED POTATO OR FRENCH FRIES 
OR OKRA 

AND SALAD BAR

SALAD BAR S1.75 EXTRA $7.95
Tuesday & Wednesday Saturday & Sunday

SPECIAL SPECIAL
h a m b u r g e r  STEAK Medium New York Steak

MASHED POTATO. VEGETABLE 
AND SALAD BAH RAXED POTATO OR FRENCH FRIES 

AND SALAD BAR

$4.95 $7.95

STEAK HOUSE
Take Out Orders Available

Exit 114 248-7924 Groom

Council Studies 
Landfill Proposal

Study of a new site for a 
city landfill to be located 
dominated the discussion at 
the Groom City Council

meeting last Tuesday night. 
Engineer Dwight Brandt 
made an inspection of the 
site and told council mem
bers that securing a permit 
from the state would be diffi
cult at best. Complications 
he noted included problems 
which could arise from water 
runoff at the site. On a 
motion from John Eschle, 
the council voted to allow 
Brandt authorization to seek 
permit specifications possi
bly applying for a burn 
permit as well.

Vehicles up to five years 
old will be taxed in 1988. 
The council had earlier 
tabled the matter.

A May 7 election date was

set for election of three 
members to the council. 
Flora Glen Hammers will 
serve as election judge. 
Councilmen now holding the 
expiring terms are Bill 
Homer, John Eschle and 
Jimmy Britten.

In other action, removal of 
trees near the residence of 
Beulah Shockley were dis
cussed along with approval 
of the bills for payment.

Card of Thanks
w

W e  would like to thank 
each and every volunteer 
that helped the Groom 
Economic D 'velopment Cor
poration ir cleaning up the 
site of the State Motel. Our 
special thanks to those who 
provided trucks, the drivers, 
those who donated money to 
pay for the machinery and to 
the ladies that provided 
meals for the workers.

Your efforts were truly 
appreciated.

Groom Economic 
Development Corporation

December Sales 
Increase Rebates

Sales tax figures in Car- 
son County showed a wave 
of increase with the report of 
December sales. According 
to State Comptroller Bob 
Bullock, Groom's monthly 
ceipts were up 29 percent. 
Panhandle received a rebate 
of 32 percent above that a 
year ago and Skellytown led 
the way with a S3 percent 
increase. White Deer 
showed a slight decline of 
.19 percent. County wide the 
rebates were up 26 percent.

Bullock said this month's 
allocations increased 3.4 
percent over last year’s 
February checks, a growth 
of S4.3 million statewide.

"The growth in Decem
ber's holiday sales is yet 
another indication that the 
state’s recession has finally 
ended," Bullock said. "This 
increase in consumer spend
ing is a statewide vote of 
confidence in our economy.”

The widened tax base, 
authorized by the Texas 
Legislature last year, also 
contributed to the increase 
in allocations, Bullock said.
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Janes Hostess 

ForThimblette
Thi nblette Needle Club 

met I ebruary 4 in the home 
of Rulh James with Lucille 
Case serving as co-hosicss. 
MucI visiting and catching 
up was enjoyed by all the 
club members, since thev 
had i o< met since January 
The >usiness meeting was 
called by Bernice Brown, 
presi lent. After she pre
sented each member with a 
lovel-' new yearbook. Cleo 
Nix, secretary, read the 
minutes of the December 
meet ing.

Delicious refreshments, 
carrying out the valentine 
mothf, were enjoyed by all 
members and one guest. 
Those present were guest. 
La Vista Barnett and 
members, Bernice Brown. 
Ivy nark, Doshia Cornell. 
Mart Lee Friemel. Betty 
Hud .on. Bertie Helton. Wy- 
nont Koetting, Mary 
Kno pp. Ruby Milton. Lena- 
bel Newton, Cleo Nix, 
Mar lie Poole, Helen Witt 
and the hostesses. Ruth 
James and Lucille Case.

Groom Ambulance 

Service Dance
Saturday, Febtuary 20

8 * 0 0  p .m .  I n o in n  U nll

Music by

TEXAS TONIGHT

Setups Pro tided

$6.00 Single 

J iC "  $10.00 Couple

Jerry Gaines
F o r

C a rs o n  C o u n ty

SHERIFF
As your sheriff I will have many goals to accomplish. I hive already outlined my 
primary goal in a previous ad. That is to provide fast and etpert police response to 
every area of the county at all times. This is to be accomplish* I by establishing a large, 
well trained, state certified, reserve force to augment coven ge provided by salaried 
officers. Once this plan is in place and operating I will orginize and sponsor com
munity service programs. I am particularly interested in ou: senior citizens and our 
young people. For senior citizens we need home safety and home improvement 
projects. They will be encouraged to call the Sheriffs office » ith any problem whether 
or not it is law enforcement related. Our young people need to be made aware of the 
immediate and long term dangers of using drugs including alcohol. They also need 
more organized activities. Something other than idly cruisint the streets. 1 have many 
ideas along this Tine but lack of space prohibits expounding upon them. Our female 
population will be offered training in self defense and such hings as how to change a 
tire. The general population will be offered firearms training among other things. I 
will personally teach self defense and firearms training. I an very optimistic about the 
role of the Sheriffs Dept, in making our county a more desirable place to live and work. 
1 need your votes and support in the Democratic Primary on March 8th. 1988.

THANK YOU!
Pol. Adv. Pd. by Jerry Gaines. Box 291 ■ Groom, TX 79039
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Tigers Prepare 

For Vega
Groom Tigers are gearing 

up for a Bi-District playoff 
game with Vega next 
Monday night in Amarillo. 
The Tigers will play at 7:00 
p.m. at the Amarillo High 
Gym.

“ Vega has it all.” says 
Coach Gary Rambo. "They 
have inside and outside 
shooters, they can handle 
the ball and have a well 
balanced team with depth.”

To get ready for the 
bi-district game the Tigers 
scheduled warm-up games 
with Booker on Tuesday 
night and Kelton on Friday. 
The location and time for 
Friday’s game were not 
available at presstime.

The Tigers ended their 
season 6-2 in district play 
and had a 10-7 overall 
record.

Sweatt Takes 
Literary Honors

Groom High School 
students represented the 
district well Saturday in 
Canyon competing in the 
West Texas Small School 
Literary Tournament.
Groom was one of 16 area 
schools attending the 
competition.

Lezlie Sweatt won first 
place in poetry and Matt 
Weinheimer took second 
place in Informative Speak
ing. Tony Homer also 
competing in Informative 
Speaking advance to the 
finals.

The group sponsored by 
Janetta Lamb also included 
Heather Patterson, Julie 
Lyles, Erin Eschle, Michael 
Rose, Stoney Crump, Jason 
Eschle and Jason McCoy. 
Mrs. Lamb served as a 
judge for the Lincoin- 
Douglas debate contest.

YOUR VOTE ANO INFLUENCE WILL BE APPRECIATED

J

TO THE CITIZENS OF CARSON COUNTY:

As Sheriff of Carosn County ;my primary goal has 
been to run a highly qualified Department while 
spending the least amount of the tax-payers 
money and bringing as much of that money back 
into the county. This has been achieved by several 
means.

Our patrol cars are purchased used. We have 
purchased two patrol cars for S3,800.00 which we 
expect to drive for 2 years.

The Sheriff’s Department has a qualified reserve 
program in the county which consists of eight cer
tified reserve officers. The Commissioners Court 
has allowed us only the eight reserves because 
they have to be insured, and work in connection 
with a certified, full time deputy.

In my seeking re-election, I have paid for my filing 
fees, and all advertisements. I believe if I want 
the position, it is up to me to pay and the citizens.

Bringing the tax-payers money back into the 
county has been achieved by arrests with convic
tions of close to a million dollars in oil thefts and 
oil field equipment that was being taken out of 
the county to other states. Not only were we losing 
the oil, but the taxes being paid with are now 
being paid back inot the county.

Our department is working for the tax-payers and 
should do the best job possible with the least 
amount of money.

RE - ELECT
CONNIE C. REED

DEMOCRATC CANCMDATE

SHERIFF
OF CARSON COUNTY

PA® FOR BY CONN* HEED BOX 1 108. PANHANDLE TX

School Board Approves 
1988-89 Calendar

The Groom School Board 
approved the 1988-89 calen
dar during their regular 
meeting last Tuesday. The 
calendar includes 17S days 
for students to spend in the 
classroom. School will open 
on September 1 and the last 
day of classes will be May 
26. Teachers will begin 
preparations for school on 
August 24.

Holidays will include two

days for Thanksgiving, Nov. 
24 and 25; Christmas will 
begin on December 22 and 
students will return to class 
on January 3. The three day 
ski holiday will be Feb. 27, 
28 and March 1. Easter 
vacation will be March 24, 
27 and 28. Students will pick 
up another holiday in 
January with a teacher work
day scheduled on January 
16.

Taxable Values Important 
To School Systems

S62.870 by the appraisal 
district was sold for $44,190, 
placing 1/142 percent ratio 
on that percentage of sales. 
Of the seven sales used in 
the study, the 94 percent 
ratio resulted over-all.

According to Diane Lavake, 
chief appraiser for the 
district, a 94 percent ratio of

assessed values to fair 
market sales is acceptable. 
"The percentage of single

family dwellings to the 
entire roll would not iffect 
the school district’s total 
ratios at all.” « ports 
Lavake, “ and based or pre
vious years’ studies br the 
Property Tax Board, w • are 
pleased with this year’ i.” 

Local business mai isger 
Joyce Hutsell continue 1 the 
report with an analysis of 
a p paisa Is conducted by the 
state for comparison with 
the appraisal d tttic t’s 
figures. These outside 
appraisals placed o» erall 
ratios of 102 percent. ’ This 
means that the state apprai
sers valued Groom pr iper- 
ties an average of 2 pe cent 
more than did the apprai
sal district. The real pro
blem results from a we ight- 
ed average of their apprai
sals. Two of the properties 
the state appraiser evaluat
ed were valued by the state 
at a much greater price than 
the appraisal district had 
placed. One dwelling, a  i the 
tax roll at $43,590 wa re
valued by the stair at 
$55,218; and another or the 
roil at $83,260 was re-vi lued 
by the state at $115,1)6.” 
The resulting ratio of the

sales and the outside apprai
sals averaged by the state 
board is 88.28 percent. "The 
state concludes then that our 
properties are appraised at 
88.28 percent of their real 
value, when in reality, we 
feel that the values are 
placed too high. The state 
does not take into account 
the number of dwellings 
offered for sale and finding 
no market.

"The District is satisfied 
with a comparison of actual 
sales to appraised value, but 
not with these outside 
appraisals.”

As chief appraiser. Mrs. 
Lavake is going to protest 
the values arrived at by the 
State Board in the matter of 
the appraisals conducted.

"One of the properties 
evaluated." she says, "has 
been tentatively placed on 
the market and did not sell, 
even at a selling price equal 
to the appraised value from 
the tax roll. This will be our 
basis of protest.”

Hutsell and Lavake are 
continuing their studies of 
the Tax Board’s reports in 
all areas of the school dis
trict’s properties.

The following financial statements represents tie receipts and 
expenditures of the Groom Community Center Association from its inception 
through December 31, 1987. The Hospital statement is jresented from the 
same inception date through the time all monies were e>pended and the account 
closed.

CROOM COMMUNITY CENTER ASSOCIATION 
9-22-86 through 12-31-87

RECEIPTS
Donations--------------------------------------------- 9 12,799.43

---------  5,212.50
---------  235.00
y-- ------  55.00
---------  1,700.00
---------  5,273.95

Memorials---------------------------------
Building use fees----------- — -----------
Sale of Piano----------------------------
Reinbursement from Carson County for use- 
Fund raising projects--------------------

Total Receipts $ 25,275.88

EXPENDITURES
Utilities--------------------------------------------- $ 1,706.44
Office Supplies---------------------------------------  231.69
Premises Liability Insurance-------------------------- 100.00
Tables and Chairs-------------------      4,526.90
Carpet and Tile---------------------------------------  2,564.14
Supplies and Materials to remodel building-----------  11,117.56
Labor----------------— -------------------------------  605.00

Total Expenditures------------------ $ 20,851.73

Bank Balance as of 12-31-87-----$ 4,424.15

CROOM MEMORIAL HOSPITAL FUND 
12-31-87

RECEIPTS
Beginning Balance-------------------------
Income from auction of hospital equipment-

---- 5 423.22
----  12,952.75

Total Receipts- -S 1 3 ,3 7 5 .9 7 '

EXPENDITURES
Advertising for the auction---------------------
Balance of note payment-------------------------
Utilities----------------------------------------
Roof Repair & supplies & materials for building-

Bank Balance-

Total Expenditures- 

------------0 -

-8 185.50
1 ,0 0 0 .0 0  

121.05 
- 12,069.42

-8“13, .375.97

The above statements submitted by Groom Community Center Board. 
Johnny C. Brumley , Treasurer.

.
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Commissioners Approve Tiffany Lopez Named 1988M iss 
Purchase Of Property McLean In Ceremonies Saturday
Gray County Commission

ers met on Friday to hold a 
public hearing and also to 
vote on a proposal to pur
chase four Pampa properties 
to house county employees 
and provide space for future 
expansion. A group of over 
50 people gathered to either 
offer their support or oppo
sition to the acquisition.

In the hearing, which 
lasted about two hours, 
most of those present ex
pressed reservations about 
the proposal.

The properties under dis
cussion were:

-The former Federal Land 
Bank building at 115 West 
Francis; the office of attorn
ey Rick Harris at 216 North 
Russell; The Corral Century 
21 Real Estate Office at 125 
West Francis; and a piece of 
property at 125 South Cuyler 
next to the White Deer Land 
Musuern.

The main items of concern' 
expressed by the public 
seemed to fall into two 
areas. First, many question
ed why the county had done 
no feasibility studies to det
ermine what building needs 
the county would have in the 
coming year and whether or 
not the buildings purchased 
would meet those needs.

County officials respond
ed by saying that the facil
ities are being bought in 
order to house county em
ployees from the Probation 
Dept., the Attorney Gene
ral’s Office, and the State 
Health Nurse’s Office. 
Those employees are cur
rently being housed in rent
ed offices outside the court
house at a cost of approx
imately $36,000 per year, 
according to County Judge 
Carl Kennedy. Members of 
the court said the new 
facilities would be adequate 
to meet county needs and 
also believe it would be

financially advantageous to 
buy property outright to 
house their county offices 
rather than to keep paying 
rent. With the depressed 
real estate market, the com
missioners stated that it 
would be a good time to buy.

Judge Kennedy said that 
long-term needs, such as the 
possibility of having to build 
a new jail, were figured into 
this acquisition but not in a 
binding fashion. He said, 
“ The state Jail Standards 
Commission has said we 
must build a new jail but will 
not require it until Sheriff 
Rufe Jordan retires. Since 
he is running for re-election, 
there are no immediate 
plans to build a new jail. 
And since the composition 

of this court can change 
every two years because of 
elections, we don’t want to 
bind any future courts by 
making definite plans which 
they would be committed to. 
But we want to make sure 
that space is available for 
any changes that are plann
ed.”

The second area of con
cern was over the price 
offered for the properties. 
According to an article in the 
Pampa News, there was a 
wide discrepancy between 
the values of the properties 
set by the Gray County App
raisal District and the final 
purchasing price. That 
newspaper said that the 
Federal Land Bank was app
raised at $31,000 while the 
county offered $45,000 to the 
owner; the office of Rick 
Harris was appraised at 
$34,000 while the county 
purchased it for $110,000; 
and the other two prop
erties were appraised at 
$42,000 while the owner of 
the two facilities. Gale San
ders, was offered $160,000.

County Clerk Wanda Car-
See “ Commissioners, p.6

Tired of fighting new tax laws?

-

The 1968 Miss McLean Tiffany Lopez (left) appears with her court at the pageant on 
Saturday night. Pictured with her are (from left to right) First Runner-Up Misty 
Magee, Second Runner-Up Danna Watson and Third Runner-Up Darla McAncar.

*(sv 'The
Sound that 

Sells"

_ . ,  A u c t i o n
Box 42

C o .

McLean, Tx. 79057 (806)779-3134

Junior Tiffany Lopez, the 
16-year-old daughter of Bet
ty Lopez, was crowned the 
1988 Miss McLean in cere
monies Saturday night at the 
high school auditorium. She 
is no stranger to the pag
eant. During her Freshman 
year, she was in the Top 10 
and last year was first 
Runner-up.

Also finishing strong in 
the contest were:

-First Runner-up Misty 
Magee, the 16-year-old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Magee. In previous 
years, she was in the Top 
Ten of the Miss McLean 
Pageant and was also third 
runner-up;

-Second Runner-up Danna 
Watson, the 16-year-old 
daughter of James and Sher
ry Watson. She has also 
made the Top 10 in pre
vious contests;

-Third Runner-up Darla 
McAnear. the 17-year-old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
J.C. McAnear. She was 
named in the Top 10 in the 
1987 Miss McLean Pageant.

Linda Reid, was voted 
Miss Congeniality by her 
companions in the contest. 
She is the 18-year-old

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Rex Reid.

Besides those men
tioned above, others finish
ing in the Top 10 were:

-Kim Beaver, the IO-year- 
old daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bruce Beaver;

-Sally Worsham, the 16- 
year-old daughter of Frank 
and Sally Worsham;

-Dollie Haynes, the 16- 
year-old daughter of Sam 
and Linda Haynes;

-Stacie Hall, the 15-year- 
old daughter of David and 
Terri Hall;

-Angie Reynolds, the 17- 
year-old daughter of Gerafd 
and Kathy Reynolds; and

-Susan Worsham, the 15- 
year-old daughter of Frank 
and Jackie Worsham.

Miss McLean, the three 
runners-up and Miss Con
geniality were each present
ed a silver tray and a 
bouquet of flowers by Shawn 
Crockett, the 1987 Miss 
McLean.

Other girls taking part in 
the contest were: Suzie
Kunce, the 15-year-oid 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Paul Kunce; Cindy Cole
man, the 16-year-old daugh
ter of Stan and Betty Cole

Let us do it for you. Experienced,

reliable bookkeeping and tax service

offered by Circle A Bookkeeping and Tax

Service. Call Mrs. Weldon A t 779-2617 

and let us help you.

V
B & B ELECTRIC111 c

Order your new appliance here 

Sears, Whirlpool, Maytag, G ’i* 

Service on all makes of appliances

Used appliances in stock

Payment plan available
Call 779-3252

Hours: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

117 N. Main McLean, Tx.

man; Ronna Young, the 
16-year-old daughter of 
Mike and Anna Young; Cin
dy Thomas, the 17-year-old 
daughter of Bill and Tina 
Thomas; Terri Lee, ftie 18- 
year-old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Danny Lee; Kellie 
Beck, the 15-year-old daugh
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Beck; Kim Orrick, the 16- 
year-old daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bobby Onick; 
Geenie Kunce, the 17-year- 
old daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Kunce; Wendi 
Smith, the 16-year-old 
daughter of Casper and Jean 
Smith; and Hollie Hauck, 
the 15-year-old daughter of 
David Hauck.

Each contestant appeared 
before the audience and 
judges in street wear and 
formal wear. In addition, 
each had an interview with 
the panel of judges who 
included: Susan Pettinger, 
owner and director of Sus
an’s Modeling Agency; Ttsh 
Perry, a model for the 
agency; and Bill Campbell, 
financial consultant from 
Shearson. Lehman and Hut
ton.

During the evening, the 
girls were escorted by Jim 
Anderson, Ronny Tidwell, 
Tony Polito, Dale Barker, 
Davey Ridgway, Sid Brass, 
Huey Green, Jimmie Flem
ing and Tony Hambright.

Musical selections were 
performed by Ida Hess and 
Jacque Riley, accompanied 
by Bobbi Stalls on the piano. 
The contestants also sang 
one selection, "Tne Greatest 
Love” .

Master of Ceremonies for 
the evening was Dan Fish.

The program was spon
sored by The Tumbleweed
Staff and was coordinated by
Cynthia Ewing.

Congratulations to every
one for a job well done.
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Pigerettes Finish 
Against Vega

The McLean Tigerettes 
hive just concluded their 
n ost successful season in a 
l< ng time.' Monday night, 
tliey took part in the bi- 
d strict playoff game against 
V ega at Pampa High School 
gvm.

No one is exactly sure 
w hen the Tigerettes last 
pirticipated in a play-off 
gime but the best guess 
bised on school trophies 
is that it occured sometime 
bjtween 1955 and 1958.

The Tigerettes played 
llteir hearts out but finally 
went down by a score of 
4 >-35 after a great battle.

The Tigerette offense was 
It d by Shandee Rice who 
hid 16 points. Kim Beaver 
was second with 10 points. 
Misty Magee had 7, Darla 
McAnear had 3 and Angie 
l eynolds had 2. Also taking 
pan in the effort were 
I anna Watson and Alicia 
I  eynolds.

Our congratulations to 
I icse girls for a great sea- 
s >n. They and coach Bill 
Vilson are to be commend 
e l  for their hard work and 
brilliant play all year. We 
» ish you continued success.

The Tigerettes ended up 
tleir regular season with a 
r> cord of 19-5, making them 
n inner-up for the district 
title.

Margie Gray 
Announces 

For Re-Election
Gray County Tax Assess- 

ir/Collector Margie Gray 
tas announced her candi- 
lacy for re-election.

Gray. 54, is a registered 
nember of the Board of Tax 
Professional Examiners and 
earned her designation as a 
registered tax collector in 
1983.

Tax assessors must take 
courses and pass tests to 
achieve that designation, as 
well as maintain continuing 
education units.

Gray has lived in Pampa 
for 52 years. She is an active 
member of the Texas Assoc
iation of Asssessing Officers 
and the Tax Assessor Col
lector's Association. She 
was appointed as a member 
of the Jurisprudence Com
mittee in 1984.

The State Property Tax 
Board's education section 
approved her as an instruct
or in property tax education 
in 1986.

"I have enjoyed serving
See "M argie Gray” p.6
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Woods-21; Sid Brass-Hi; 
Huey Green-11; Donald Ha •- 
ris-6; Cal Holwick-S.

Feb. 9-McLean 45, Lefo » 
44; Sid Brass-26; Ky e 
Woods-12; Huey Green- >; 
Floyd Morris-2.

Margie Gray
the citizens of Gray Coun y 
for the past 26 years, a id  
look forward to continuii g 
that service.”  Gray sail. 
She is seeking her third ter m 
as tax assessor-collector.

She is a member of tlie 
Chamber of Commerce and 
belongs to the Calvary Ba > 
tist Church. She and hsr 
husband Jack have one 
daughter. Diane Peerson, 3f 
Pampa.

Public Notice
The City of McLean is nc w 

taking bids for lawn care it 
the Lovett Memorial Libra -y 
and McLean Clinic, begin
ning April 1, 1988 thm 
September 30, 1988.

Bids will be accepted un til 
5:00 p.m. March 8. 1988 a id 
will be opened at 7:00 p.m. 
that day. You may pick uf a 
list of requirements for tins 
job at the City Hall.

You may mail bids to P. 3. 
Box 9, McLean, Texas 79057 
or turn them into the c ty 
hall.

The City of McLean n-s- 
erves the right to reject a ny 
or all bids.

/S / George Green 
Mayor

Alanreed News
Nora Dragoo and Shirley 

Armbrister were in Pampa 
on Friday.

Visiting the Hartley Dav
ises on Saturday were Mr. 
and Mrs. Forest Brents of 
Amarillo and Debbie Sikes 
and children of Panhandle. 
They were on their way to 
Oklahoma to visit relatives.

The L.T. Goldston* att
ended the Heart Fair in 
Pampa on Saturday.

Visiting Rose Hall on Sun
day were the Glen Hallums 
of Canyon.

The 20th Century Study 
Club met Feb. 11 in the 
home of Lena Carter with 
Lucy Goldston as co-hostess. 
The meeting was opened by 
president Lena Carter and 
the dub collect, led by 
Cliffie Heasley, was recited 
by all. The minutes were 
read by Rose Hall and 
approved as read. A 
program on Helen Steiner 
Rice was presented by Rose 
Hall who gave her life story. 
Lena Carter read some of 
her poems from a book. Roll 
call was “ a favorite poem” 
and was answered by Lena 
Carter, Mary Davis, Mary 
Groves, Cliffie Heasley, 
Lucy Goldston, Louise Dick
inson, Bertha Smith, Rose 
Hall and Safronia Pettit.

Refreshments of angel 
food cake, topping, coffee 
and chocolate were served. 
The meeting in March will 
be hosted by Cliffie Heasley.

Th h h h h h T T ^  

1-10x13 3 0  f
(W a ll  P h o t o )

1- 8x10
2- 5x7 
2- 3x5

16-King Size 
Wallets 

8-Regular 
Size Wallets

3 0  
COLOR 

PHOTOS

99« Deposit 
$10.00 Duo At 

Pick up 
Pius Tax
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McLean Variety 
207 V. Main 

Frida f, Feb. 19 

9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.
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Commissioners

ter said, “ No one at the 
county court checked these 
appraisal values quoted by 
(he Pampa News and as far 
as 1 know these figures 
never entered into the dec
ision of the commissioners. 
The court simply asked the 
owners to quote prices and 
negotiations began from that 
point.”

At Friday’s meeting. 
Judge Carl Kennedy said 
that he had checked on other 
properties and had found 
similar discrepancies be
tween appraised values of 
properties and actual selling 
prices.

After the public hearing, 
the court voted 4-1 to pur
chase the properties for a 
total price of $315,000. Com
missioner Ted Simmons vot
ed against the motion. When

asked why he said, "I felt 
the price was too high. If we 
had kept negotiating I bel
ieve we could have gotten 
the price down to $250,000.” 

Simmons initially had fav
ored purchasing the Hughes 
Building. ” 1 had hoped we 
could get some other gov
ernmental entities, like the 
school and the appraisal 
district, to share the build
ing with us,” he said. “ But 
after talking to them,” he 
added. “ I found out that 
they don’t want to consol
idate so 1 have backed away 
from the idea of buying the 
Hughes Building.”

Simmons said he initially 
favored the Hughes building 
because it could have been 
bought for $840,000 and 
could have been modified to 
meet present and future 
needs of the county. He 
added, “Those buildings we 
just bought will only meet 
our needs for another 5 or 6 
years. Then we will have to

tear them down so we can 
build more office space plus 
a new jail. The new con
struction will probably cost 
us about $80 per square foot 
for office space and $100 per 
square foot for the jail. If we 
had been able to go in with 
other agencies and occupy 
the Hughes Building, it 
could have been renovated 
to meet all our needs for only 
about $10 per square foot. 
We might have saved the tax 
payers $1,400,000.”

He also added that, “ I 
was opposed to the purchase 
of these buildings because I 
felt we needed more time to 
study the problem and to try 
to get other agencies to join 
in with us.”

After the public hearing, 
the commissioners held their 
regularly scheduled meet
ing. In the major items of 
business they:

-Gave approval to a teen 
court proposal subject to the 
approval of Justice of the

Peace Wayne Roberts;
-Validated the purchase 

by the Gray County Apprais
al District of the building it 
is renting;

-Accepted a bid of S5.S00 
from Duncan Insurance Ag
ency for law enforcement 
liability insurance;

•Tabled action on bids for 
pauper burial services at 
Fairview and Memory Gar
dens cemeteries;

-Granted permission for 
Precinct 1 to receive bids for 
a motor grader March 1.

MCLEAN VARSITY GIRLS

Feb. 9-McLean 61, Lefors 
60, double overtime; Shac- 
dee Rice-19; Misty Magee- 
18; Kim Beaver-13; Angie 
Reynolds-6; Darla McAnear- 
3; Danna Watson-2

MCLEAN VARSITY BOYS 
McLean 61, Miami 56; Kyle

The sweetest deal in town is the Dairy Queen 
Full Meal Deal. With a juicy quarter-pound 
Homestyle Hungr-buster. Golden french fries. 
Your favorite ice-cold soft drink. And a creamy 
5-ounce Dairy Queen sundae with your choice 
of topping. The $2.59 Full Meal Deal. It’s  a steal.
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pinky Ledgerwood 
Buried Saturday
Graveside services for 

Pjnu Lancaster Ledger- 
wood. 97, were held on 
Saturday at Hillcrest Ceme
tery. Rev. Z.A. Myers, of 
the Assembly of God 
Church, and Rev. Buell 
Wells, retired Baptist mini
ster, officiated. Funeral arr
angements were under the 
direction of Lamb Funeral 
Home.

Mr. Ledgerwood died ear
ly Friday morning at Mc
Lean Care Center.

He was bom on Nov. 29, 
1890 in Roseville, Logan 
Co., Arkansas. He moved to 
the McLean area from Ark
ansas in 1928. He married 
Lora Stephens on Dec. 20, 
1911 in Franklin County, 
Ark. She preceded him in 
death on Oct. 20. 1981. He 
was also preceded in death 
by one son, W.L. Ledger- 
wood, who died in 1981, and 
one daughter, Imogene Led
gerwood, who died in 1923.

Jftirvivors include three 
daughters, Nina Garak of 
Ozark, Ark., Mary Alice 
Burnett of Dumas and Mar- 
nelle Presley of Amarillo; 7 
grandchildren and 9 great
grandchildren.

Services For 
Resident’s 

Nephew
Graveside services for 01- 

en Ray “ Mac” McCabe. 62, 
former McLean resident, 
were held on Monday at 
Llano Cemetery in Amarillo. 
Reverend Howard F.M. 
Childers, pastor of the West
minster Presbyterian
Church, assisted by Chap
lain Gerald Kelly, chaplain 
of the Harrington Cancer 
Center, officiated.

Mr. McCabe died last 
Thursday.

He was bora in Montague 
County. He moved to Mc
Lean in 1925 and to Amarillo 
in 1940. He attended Ama
rillo High School. He was a 
veteran of the U.S. Army 
serving in the Pacific with 
the S36th Amtrac Battalion 
during World War II. He 
received two Bronze Stars 
for the Philippine liberation, 
the Victory Ribbon-Pacific 
Campaign Medal with two 
Bronze Stars, and one 
Bronze Arrowhead Ameri
can Theater Campaign med
al for the Okinawa libera
tion. He attended Amarillo 
College and in 1947 went to 
work for the Southwest Pub
lic Service Co. He retired in 
1966 after 39 years with SPS. 
He was a 32nd Degree 
Mason with Boise City 
Lodge No. 472. He was 
president of the chamber of 
commerce in Tezhoma. 
Boise City and Dalhart. He 
was president of the Boise 
City Lions Club and the 
Rotary Club in Dalhart. He 
was a member of the Presby
terian Church. He married 
Guy Dell Ekelund in 1951.

Survivors include his wife; 
one son, Briten Ray McCabe 
of Oklahoma City; his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Ray 
McCabe of Amarillo; one 
sister, Billie Hean Hughes of 
Amarillo; and three grand
children.

Mr. McCabe was also the 
nephew of Melvin McCabe 
and Mrs. Jim Stevens, both 
of McLean.

Former Resident’s 
Services Pending

Funeral services are pend
ing for former McLean resi
dent Kelly M. Patterson, 88. 
Mr. Patterson, a Miami 
resident, died Monday.

He moved to McLean in 
1905 and was a graduate of 
McLean High School. He 
attended North Texas State 
University and Washington 
and Lee University. He mar
ried Sybil Copeland in Pam- 
pa in 1922. She died in 1986. 
He was a deputy tax col
lector and deputy clerk for 
the Court of Civil Appeals in 
Amarillo. He had also work
ed at the Abstract Office in 
Pampa. He moved to Miami 
where he operated Roberts 
County Abstract Co. from 
1952 until he retired in' 
1975. He was a member of 
Amarillo Masonic Lodge No. 
731, El Paso Consistory, 
Khiva Shrine, Miami Lions 
Club and the First United 
Methodist Church.

Survivors include one sis
ter, Elizabeth Sherrod of 
Amarillo.

Thank You

Many thanks to all of the 
people who came to eat chili, 
beans and cobbler with us 
last Friday. It was great.

To all of the people who 
brought food, washed dishes 
and did all of the hard 
work-THANK YOU!

This will help tremen
dously with our finances.

Remember us with your 
Memorials.
F.J. Hess and the Board 
of Directors, McLean-Alan- 
Reed Area Museum

Former Alanreed 
Resident Dies

Graveside services for 
Harry Wilson Pettit, 70, 
former Alanreed resident, 
were held Monday at Alan
reed Cemetery. Rev. Marc 
Wilson, pastor of the Mc
Lean First United Methodist 
Church, officiated.

Mr. Pettit died Wednes
day, Feb. 10, in El Paso.

He was bom Dec. 9, 1917 
in Alanreed. He married 
Yoshiko Yamada in Tokyo, 
Japan on Nov. 7, 1955. She 
died on Aug. 8, 1987. He 
moved from Japan to Govis, 
New Mex. in 1963. He was a 
veteran of World War II and 
the Korean conflict. He 
served in the U.S. Navy for 
22 years until his retirement 
in 1963. He was a member of 
the Baptist Church.

Survivors include 3 sis
ters, Edna Elms of Govis;

Vesta Jeane Guilt of Belen, 
New Mex.; and Faye Fluty 
of Amarillo; and one broth
er, Robert 0. Pettit of Belen.

City Council 
Meets

The McLean City Council 
met for its regular monthly 
session last Tuesday _. City 
Hall. All members were 
present.

In some of the main items 
of business the council:

•Approved a motion to 
write an ordinance stating 
that anyone wishing to in
stall a water utility system 
would have to have it tied 
into an approved sewer sys
tem before the water could 
be used. Currently there are 
not city statutes stating that 
a water system has to be tied 
into an approved sewer sys
tem.

-Reviewed and accepted 
the 1986-87 city audit report 
prepared by CPA Gordon 
Maddox.

-Adopted a resolution 
approving the purchase of 
property in Pampa by the 
Gray County Appraisal Dis
trict.

-Discussed the removal of 
the city sign on the east side 
of town. It was agreed to

We offer the following types of Insurance and 
have combined experience of 72 years. Give 
us the opportunity to analyze your insurance 
needs without obligation.

Please call ms at 779-2451

utomobile 
[otor Homes 

its
arm Property

bmeowners 
obile Homes 

ommercial Buildings & Contents 
capitalization.

SIMPSON AGENCY
IN SU R A N C E  

1 o e  N O R T H  M A I N  

MCLEAN. TEX A S 7 9 0 5 7
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check * ith the highway de
partment about its 20 year 
clause before the sign is 
moved.

-Vote 1 to put a new floor
coverini; in City Hall.

Keyes Pharmacy

“SERVICE 
YOU CAN TRUST” 

Complete Prescription Service
Convenient Mailing Service 

Competitive Prices 
and Drive-Up Window

Merlin Rose Pharma list, Owner

EMERGENCY NUMBER 669-3559
24-Hour Emergency Service

928 N. Hobart, 669-8859 Pampa

CONGRATULATIONS
Tigerettes For Winning 

Second Place In District

Johnnie & Colleen Mertel Boot Shop 
Puckett’s McLean V ariety
Country Corner Texaco 

Cowboy Cafe Simpson Agency
McLean Hardware

Bank Of Commerce B & B Electric 
Richardson’s Texaco

Corinne’s Style Shop
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Cattle Seminar
A Stocker Cattle Seminar 

targeted for grass cattle 
producers will be held Tues
day, Feb. 23, in Clarendon 
at the College Cafeteria. The 
program starts with a free 
meal at 6:30 p.m. and reser
vations need to be made by 
noon Tuesday. Call either 
the Donley or Gray County 
Extension Offices at 874- 
2141 or 669-7429.

Following the meal, the 
program will feature Dr. 
Charles Deyhle, DVM, Clar
endon, and Dr. John Mc
Neil, Extension Beef Cattle 
Specialist, Amarillo.

Dr. Deyhle will discuss 
Health Programs for newly 
arrived stocker cattle and 
stress correct procedures for 
processing these cattle.

Birthday Party
Sunday, Feb. 7 was a big 

day at the Essie Glenn 
residence. Mrs. Glenn was 
honored with a surprise 93rd 
birthday party. Sixteen 
friends and relatives gather
ed to make this a really 
happy and exciting time. 
The surprise party was given 
by a daughter, Naomi Smith 
from Phoenix, Ariz. and 
Dood and Rush Turner of 
McLean. Mrs. Glenn receiv
ed many long-distance calls 
from other children and 
grandchildren plus many 
nice cards and gifts from 
everyone.

Political Calendar
The McLean News is auth

orized to present the names 
of the following candidates 
for office, subject to the 
Primary Election to be held 
in March. A fee has been 
paid by each candidate for 
a listing in this column from 
now through the election.

REPUBUCAN PARTY

For State Howe of 
sentadvee, Diet. 84
Gary Ivey 
Tom Christian

DEMOCRATIC PASTY

For State Howe of 
sentedves, Dirt. 84
Warren Chisum

For Gray Coonty Tax

McLean Care 
Center News

McLean Care Center ex
tends their deepest sym
pathy to the family and 
friends of Pinky Ledgerwood 
who passed away at the 
Home on Friday, Feb. 12. 
He will be greatly missed.

Sunday afternoon. Broth
er Jeff Messer, of the Bap
tist Church, was here to 
conduct services.

Monday morning, the fol
lowing residents worked in 
crafts: Annie Eudey, Earl 
Toileson, Lillie Knox, Leon 
Burch, Teresa Richardson, 
Imogene King, Lucille Cull- 
ison and Odessa Beeman. In 
the afternoon Onie Gibson, 
Loree Barker, Mildred Gies- 
ler and Bertha Smith were 
here to assist the following 
residents in bingo: Kittie 
Hessey, Ruth Kemp, Odessa 
Beeman, Leon Burch, Earl 
Toileson, Ruby Ayers, Ruby 
Trusty, Fay Wilson, Annie 
Eudey, Eula Morrow, Inez 
Fields, Lillie Knox, Gyde 
Trusty, Dick Wheeler and 
Delbert Murray. Our winner 
was Eula Morrow with four 
games won. Bananas were

Call Jerry Cook 
at

ATLAS
PLUMBING

779 2784

furnished by the Lions Club.
Tuesday morning the resi

dents finished making their 
valentines. In the afternoon, 
Lena Carter, Mary Davis, 
Brenda McLain and Ted

Robertson were here to 
assist several residents in 
dominos.

Wednesday morning the 
following ladies were here to 
sort the residents’ valen
tines: Louise Turner, Isa
belle Cousins, Wanda Hill, 
Mary Powell, Margaret Nix, 
Loyce Murray and Toots 
Henley.

Thursday afternoon, 
members of the Baptist 
Church were here for a Bible 
study and returned Thurs
day for a sing-a-long.

Saturday was our valen
tine party. Residents voted 
prior to the party for a King 
and Queen of the Nursing 
Center. Our King is Earl 
Toileson who was escorted 
by Heidi Syfrett and our 
Queen Lola Graham was 
escorted by Tommy Penn
ington. Both King and

Queen were crowned by 
Betty Lopez. Sweetheart 
music was played on the 
piano by Loyce Murray. 
Resident Odessa Beeman

Randall Walker
Attorney-at-Law
Thursday Only in McLean 

10:00a.m. *2:00 p.m.

106-BN. Main 
McLean, TX 79057 

(806) 779-2833

318 5. Kearney 
l)o« 789

Clarendon, TX 79226-0789 
(806) 874-2733

Richardson Texaco V r
TEXACO 24-Hour Road Service

119 W. 1st 779-2798 McLean,Tx.
Home-779-3231

Full Truck t  Tractor

Service Station Flats

B________________  =- ______ __________

Margie Gray

For Comity 
Precinct 3, Wheeler Coonty
Dan Marina

SWANSON 

CONSTRUCTION

Remodeling-Additions 
Concrete - Paneling • Roofing

Call Larry at 779-3101 or 779-2950

Country
Comer
Texaco Exit m2 - mcu<m

779*234)

Remember Every Thursday
fRed Beans & Zelda's Combreadl

Home of the Country Burger

sang “ Let Me Call You 
Sweetheart.” Cakes were 
furnished by the McLean 
Care Center’s Activity Dept, 
and Isabelle Cousins. Each

resident received a sack tvith 
many valentines, lndivi lual 
cream-filled chocolate h< arts 
were furnished by the jtA- 
gerwood family. Ladies ser

ving were Ginger Morilla. 
Margaret Nix, Lynda Sy
frett, Marie Immel, Wanda 
Hill, Dorothy Patterson and 
Heidi Syfrett.

Can we continue to provide qualitv health care for our 
Senior Citizens at a reasonable o s t ?
Warren Chisum thinks we can.

Vote
Democratic Primary 

March 8
Candidate For 84th District 

Texas House of Representatives
Warren

Chisum
T h e * C h i s u m » T r a i l

Pd Pol Adv by Chisum Committee. E.L (Srr iley) Henderson. Treasurer. 
Box 2061, Pampa, Tex 79066 ___

COWPOKES By Ace Reid

'v'<r***
®A<s V* ‘0

“ I have pulled hot checks and hot letters 
outta this box, but thin is the first 

time I’ve ever pulled outta hot wasp nest!’

BANK OF 
COMMERCE

McLean, Texas

779-2461
A Subsidiary of GrayCo BancShares, Inc.



Richard Martin Receives New Heart
Richard Martin, 56, of 

Austin, says enjoying play 
irith his two-year-old grand

son makes him feel, "great 
to be alive.”
Martin, a former Groom 
resi-dent, received

We don’t  think 
there is a better

place to haul your 
grain.

“ We appreciate the opportunity 
to serve you.**

ATTEBU RY  
GRAIN, INC.

Bob Byrd, Mgr.

Phone 248-7591___ Groom, Texas____
Smitherman Tax Service

Monta Smitherman
Bookkeeping Payroll Returns

fax Returns Quarterly Returns

1-40 East, Exit 142 McLean 779-2595

On Tuesday at Groom Medi-Station
Farm I  Ranch Personal

Business

f  *

*3? Vote : :

Tam Terry
ISarson County

Sheriff
Subject to the Republican Primary.

Pq L  Adv. Pd. for by Tam Terry,
Box 313, White Deer, TX. 79097________

a new heart last 
October at Seaton Medical 
Center. He was the ninth 
recipient in a program ut 
Seaton where ten trans
plants have been performed.

It hasn't been easy fir 
Martin, but next to the alter
native, he’s grateful. Martin 
had a serious heart attack in 
1974. Eleven years later, a 
pace maker was implanted 
and in 1986, he underwent 
open heart surgery. He lost 
his appetite, had no energy 
making even simple chores 
like brushing his teeth be
came an ordeal. He was 
forced to give up his job with 
Mobil Oil Co.

Three months after his 
transplant surgery, he was 
able to go shopping at the 
mall. “ It’ssogoodtobeable 
to get up and say, "Today I 
am going to do such-and- 
such and be able to do it.”

Martin has experienced 
some problems with rejec
tion since the transplant but 
medication now seems to 
have that problem under 
control.

All of the eight living 
recipients, in an article 
appearing in the Austin 
American-Statesman,

agreed that given the oppor
tunity again, they woald 
have the transplant surgery. 
All are on strict diets and 
follow regimes of exercise, 
several walking or riding 
stationary bicycles five to 
ten miles per day. All agreed 
that they felt better imme
diately following surgery 
than before, one recipient 
left the hospital after only a 
ten day stay. Others report
ed feeling the strength of the 
new heart when they woke 
up from surgery. Martin's 
transplant was performed in 
a surgery lasting only three 
hours.

P a v 's  S e rv ic e
Come see us

for your automotive needs:
Antifreeze Oil Batteries 
Complete Line Of fires & Service

Wholesale Deliveries
Ratail-Regular-Unleaded 

Mon-Sat., 7:00 A.M. to 6:00 P M

McCaulley Exhibit 
Open At Museum

The fine art and the fun 
art of Bud McCaulley will be 
on exhibit in the annex of the 
Square House Museum 
through the month of Febru
ary. An artist reception will 
be held Sunday, Feb. 21 and 
the public is invited to meet 
Mr. McCaulley.

Bud was born and raised 
in Kansas City, Mo., and his 
self-taught art began paying 
off in 1949 in commercial art 
in the mid-west. He moved 
his family to Amarillo in 
1%1. Having begun fine art 
as a "therapeudic diver
sion” from the demands of 
advertising art, his steady 
disciplined growth over the 
years has developed him 
into a voice to be heart in the 
fine art field. Although 
favoring western art, his 
diversity in subject matter 
ranges considerably, from a 
highly successful series of 
cartoons known as Blue Bird 
Prints, through commissions 
for two 24’ x 24’ murals at 
the Amarillo International 
Airport and a collection of 46 
portraits of the Texas Gov
ernors and Presidents done 
in conjunction with the

TEAMS
Testing Underway

Students in grades 3, 5, 7 
and 9 at Groom Schools are 
being administered the 
TEAMS test this week. The 
tests are given annually 
throughout the state to 
insure students are achiev
ing the minimum skills 
n ecessa ry  for advancem ent.

The Exit Level exam was 
given earlier in the year to 
Groom juniors. Three fell 
short of the required skills. 
Those students have two 
opportunities to successfully 
master those portions of the 
test which they failed prior 
to graduation in May.

G e n e  G o s s  E n g i n e  C o .
H w r f l O W c s T  P h o n i  8 0 6 - 8 6 3  7111
R O O O X 1 3 7  Rea 8 0 6  5 3 7  3 8 8 3

W hi te  Dean T e x a s  7 9 0 9 7

A u t h o r i z e d  D e a l e r  O f 
C h r y s l e r  

I n t e r n a t i o n a l
M i n n e a r l o i s  Mo l i n e  E n g i n e s

Sales I  Service On Bear Reads

K )® M
Check with usfor all your 

Hardware Needs!

BROOM HARDWARE I  LUMBER
Groom, Texas

Texas Sesquicentennial 
Celebration in 1986.

The Blue Bird Prints and 
the McCaulley Did It book 
have been distributed 
nationally and international-
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ly. Bui nurtures a simple 
philos; hy: "To communi
cate. . .even if registering 
nothin) more than a

C f t a m S e / i C a i n MOTOR COMPANY

HIGHWAY 287 CLAi ENDON. TEXAS

BUiCK •  OLDSMOB1LE

PONTIAC • CADILLAC • Gh 1C TRUCKS

SUSAN BROWN 
248-6241
Groom, Texas 79039 T

Cla> mden 806)874-3577 
AmariOe 376-9041 

•aae ' VATS (800 (629-4606

Fill Your locker with 

choice BEEF ami PORK

Circle B Meat 
Compamy

Custom Slaughtering
Hogs:Tuesday 

Cattle: Thurs.KFri.
Bill and Loon Bohr, Owners 

FM Road 295 at west city limits 

Phono: 248-7332 Groom,Texas

m \

1 am a native af Carson County at 4 a | 
Deer High School. I attended Fr 

in  Houston State University, w j
1 bold ae

being Sheriff of O 
Carsou County, the i 
greater help In l 
presently with the Careen I

My knowledge

be teties of Sheriff 
ant' Sheriff's Depai 
■ si Lew Enforcement. My 

experience aa a Cars an County Deputy has pi ■ pared 
me for the jab ae Sheriff. I « ■  continue to work heed 
and be avalaMe to anyone who i eode help at any Vmm.

e le c t  T e r r y  T i m m o n s

Carson County Sheriff
SUBJECT OF DEMOCRATIC «  IMARY MARCH S. 1988

Pol. Adv. Pd. by TIMMONS FOI: SHERIFF,
Terry Timmons. Treas.. Box 972 Panhandle. TX 79068
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Board Approves Phone System
Groom Schools will soon 

have a new phone system 
installed that will upgrade 
the phone service. The pad- 
age includes six private 
lines, holding capabilities, 
and call forwarding. A 
phone for student use will be 
placed in the hallway. The 
board authorized the school 
administration to select 
which company to install the 
new system with estimates 
topping at $3,000.

Band Director Steve 
Thomas presentee! the band 
budget for 1988-89. He re
quested ten new uniforms 
explaining that the extra 
sets were needed to insure 
fitting all the stwdents. The 
budget was accepted at 
$9,825.

The 1988-89 school calen
dar was also approved. 
School will begin on Sept
ember 1, with no holiday for 
Labor Day. The last day of

Let's Visit With

Chuck Flemins
A. You might ask some of 
the people around Panhandle 
that have worked with me in 
Neighborhood Watch. Or, 
you might look at the past 
three years in my tenure as 
Chief of Police. Many 
positive advances have been 
made. We solicited the 
assistance of Panhandle 
people in community-police 
cooperation. They never 
failed to support. You know 
police work can be tough. 

Q. Mr. Flemins, a statement Many times tough decisions 
has been made that yon have have to be made. But, utmost 
not lived in the county long in our minds is fair treatment 
enough to be Sheriff. Would under the law. Justice 
you like to respond to that? tempered with mercy. Public 
A. Well, first of all, I have popularity is needed, but this 
been here long enough to alone should not dictate the 
meet the legal requirements decision for picking top 
to run for Sheriff. Secondly, law enforcement officials, 
don't forget I'm really not a Q. What do you mean by 
newcomer to this county. My that statement? 
parents moved to Carson A. Well, without credibility 
County in 1942. They moved and some public trust, a law 
to Amarillo in 1952. So, for enforcement officer cannot 
10 years 1 lived and attended function properly. However, 
some elementary school in tough diciskras, 1 find the 
grades here. Some of the majority of people want fair 
teachers that taught then treatment under the law. 
still remember me. One of If that is done, and the rules 
those teachers just recently are followed, justice is 
returned several school achieved. People appreciate 
pictures that were in her that in their law enforcement 
scrap book. We visited and officers. The people of 
laughed about some of those Carson County are rough on 
times. So coming back to offenders. This is shown in 
Carson County and Pan- the number of offenders that 
handle was like coming choose to plea rather than 
home. 1 have traveled all face a Carson County jury, 
over the world, and I was This is also a tribute to our 
pleased to return to Pan- County and District prosecu- 
handle, Texas as Chief of tors. Law enforcement’s job 
Police. We have been here is to bring the violator before 
now for 3 years. My wife, the courts. The prosecutors 
Marcelline, and 1 enjoy I are to handle the case from 
Panhandle and the surround- that point, it is not our job 
ing area. We considered to be judge and jury. Some- 
going to a larger area but we times these things are not 
like Carson County; so we popular. 1 feel I have been
bought our home and able to help Panhandle
settled in here. You know, achieve this balance in 
with a love for people, Police-Community relations, 
friendships are not hard to and I can do the same for 
acquire. The people have Carson County. My length
opened their hearts and of residence has nothing to
homes to us, and we certain-' do with my effectiveness. 
Iv feel accepted. That is left up to my ability,
Q. Okay, Chock, that doea and if you will look at the 
bring op another question Panhandle Police Adminis- 
reluted to the first. Do yon tration these past three 
feel you can be effective years, it will attest to that 
having only been back in the ability. The question is, 
community for the past three | "Can 1 do the job?" 1 know 
years? positively YES! 1!

" Togther We Can Make A  Difference"

Chuck Flemins
Carson County Sheriff

DEMOCRAT

school is May 26. The de
signated snow days will 
come off the ski holiday, 
March 1 and Easter holi
day, March 28 if necessary. 
The calendar was approved 
with no votes from Bill 
England and Hop Britten 
who objected to the ski 
holiday. Teachers present at 
the meeting agreed the holi
day gives a good break for 
students as the second se
mester is a long stretch 
between vacations.

A decision was made on 
the school’s plan of action 
for asbestos location and 
control. The school will join 
the TASB/TSSF Partnership 
Plan for Operations and 
Management and hire an 
independent inspection.

Board members will soon 
attend a six hour session on 
Effective School Training 
approving a 24-hour training 
session for administrators.

Members split their vote 
on maintaining pay scale 
increments at the present 
level of $1,200.00 per annum 
above the! tate minimum for 
all instruc ors on the staff. 
Casting no votes were Char
les Fields Don Lyles and 
Bill England.

A contract renewal was 
extended to Judy Babcock as 
teacher a id  administrative 
and couns sling assistant for 
the 1988-89 school year.

The board voted unani
mously to table the employ
ment conti act of Eric Erwin.

After ar hour long execu
tive session a contract was 
offered to James Branch as 
athletic director, coach and 
teacher.

In other action, the text
book committee
appointments were
approved.

Political Calendar
The Groom News is auth

orized to present the names 
of the following candidates 
for office, subject to the 
Primary Election to be held 
in March. A fee has been 
paid by each candidate for a 
listing in this column from 
now through the election.

DEMOCRATIC PARTY

For County Sheriff
Chuck Flemins 
Terry Timmons 
Connie Reed* 
Jerry Gaines

For County Attorney
Ed Hinshaw*

For U.S. Congress
Bill Sarpalius________

For State Senate, Dist. 31
Mel Phillips_________

REPUBLICAN PARTY

For County Sheriff
Tam Terry_____

For U.S. Congress 
Jim Brandon

For State Representative, 
Dlst. 88

Dick Waterfield*

For State Senate, Dist. 31
Teel Bivens

•Denotes Incumbent

SCS To Prepare 

Conservation Plans
Farmers with highly ero- 

dible cropland have less 
than two years to begin 
meeting the conservation 
requirements of the 1985 
Farm Bill to remain eligible 
for USDA benefits.

James L. McDonald, dis
trict conservationist for the 
USDA Soil Conservation 
Service at Pampa, said these 
provisions require farmers 
who have highly erodible 
cropland to have a conser
vation plan approved by 
their local Soil and Water 
Conservation District by 
1990.

“ The plan must be pre
pared by January 1, 1990, if 
they want to remain eligible 
for farm program benefits, 
loans or guarantees on all 
their land," McDonald said.

“ We estimate that about 
215 new conservation plans 
need to be prepared for 
farmers in Gray County by 
our staff by 1990.”

The sooner farmers ask 
SCS to help them develop a 
conservation plan, the great- 
ger the chance we will have 
to get to everyone by the 
deadline," McDonald 
stressed.

McDonald said that since 
highly erodible land is not 
always obvious, farmers 
should check with their local 
SCS office to see if they have 
land that meets the criteria if 
such a determination has not

already been made
Another option is to enroll 

highly erodible lam into the 
Conservation Reserve 
Program. Under CRP, 
farmers receive am ual ren
tal payments for putting 
such cropland in crass or 
trees.

The 6th CRP iign-up, 
which is currently under
way, began Feb. 1 and will 
continue through Feb. 19.

Obtaining Good 
Grass Stand

Most native grasses 
should be planted iito crop 
residue or a cover crop to 
provide protection for the 
seedling grass. Th; cover 
crop may be small gr tin such 
as wheat or oats. That is 
allowed to grow uitil the 
heads are in the soli dough 
and then shredded to prevent 
seed production. Ai» ither al
ternative is to ch -micall) 
control the wheat with an 
approved contact hei bicide.

Grass is then seedi d into a 
small grain during the time 
period of December 1 to June 
1. A dead litter crop c f forage 
sorghum can be plan ed May

1 to August 1. Forage 
sorghum should be planted 
at a rate of 8 pounds per
acre.

Wheat can be planted 
August 15 to November IS at 
30 pounds to the acre and 
killed in the boot stage for 
seeding grass into.

The condition of the seed 
bed must be firm, not loose 
or cloddy. Stubble should not 
be plowed after the cover or 
litter crop is shredded. Drill 
grass into undisturbed 
stubble.

Species of grass approved 
for Carson County ate Blue 
grama. Plainsbluestem. W 
W spar bluestem. blue 
grama. sideoats grama, 
green sprangletop and 
Buffalo grass.

Another important factor 
in obtaining a stand of grass 
is weed control. More grass 
stands are lost to weedy 
competition than any other 
adverse factor. Shredding 
operations may work well.

For more information con
tact your local soil and water 
conservation district at 305 
Euclid St., Panhandle, Texas 
79068 or phone 
806-537-3732.

Thinking of subscribing to tho 

Am* rillo Globe Nows?

NOW is a groat time I

Now subscribers can got 3 months for tbo 
price of 2. T bat's right, just $13.90 for 

90 issuet. Call today 248-7453. 
Donna Bui Ion  Limited time only.

Sup R Lix
brand Liquid Supplement with Rumensin

Assures cows get uniform nutrition 
■tank top to tank bottom.
With homogenized Sup-R-Lix® there’s no waste. 

Its high-level nutrition stays pul, so cows get the full 
body-conditioning benefits of the ration every time 
they lick the wheel. In feed trials, spring-calving cows 
on Sup-R-Lix Breeder 32 weigf ed an average of 54 
lbs. more after calving than co v s  on a conventional 
3 2 %  liquid supplement, yet feed consumption was 
virtually the same. Sup-R-Lix is the one liquid ration 
you can count on to match the performance of highest 
quality dry supplements— yet still give you self-feed
ing convenience and labor savings.

Grain-Fertilizer-Seed- Feed

A G  & G R IN, 1N C.•

“Serving The Farmery, Needs First ”

w . w . w y w . v y
n n n n r n n n  n n n n n n i
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CLASSIFIED
SECTION
THE GROOM NEWS 
THE McLEAN NEWS

All ads cash with order 
unless customer has an 
established account with 
The Groom or McLean 
News.

Heavy bale* of wheat hay
in bam for S2.25 each. Call 
Darrell Whatley after 6 p.m. 
248-7963.

Stock Show supplies, 
halters, brushes, grooming 
supplies available from 
Sue’s Tack & Such. Call 248- 
7512.

Film processing; 25c per
3V4x5” print, includes pro
cessing. See Ken Payton.

NEEDED
Square House Museum 
requires a full time Educa
tion Director. Education de
gree preferred. Ability to 
write a must. Additional 
consideration given to Car- 
son County residents. Call 
537-3524.

CLEARANCESALE
Christmas >jid some gift 
items 50% Off. Candles and 
all unfinished wood items 
50% off, paint and supplies 
30% off. Now thru March 1 
at Duck, Duck, Goose A  Co. 
248-7008.

1976 international Scout D
304 V-8, automatic, air, 4 z 
4. good condition. 944-5539.

All breeds.
779-2516. McCall Paige. 

Lean.

INSURE YOUR CATTLE
Winter pasture insurance 
now available for your cattle. 
Brumley Insurance Agency 

248-7550

Graae seed for sale WW
Spar, raised locally, high 
PLS, Joe VanZandt,
665-6236.

Call Bryan Bichsel 944-5510

One Hour Martinizing
Bring your cleaning when you shop

in Pampa........

Pick it up the same day!!!!
Two locations to sorvo you- 

1807 N. Hobart-1824 W. Francis.

Gene Goss Engine Company 

It Now Doing Pick-Up 

AimI Truck Repair!

Call 883-7111

DEAN'S, p h a
■ Pathway 669-6896 .

Looking forward 
to serving our 

Groom custom ers. 
A sk about our 

mail service.
Welcome Welfare Recipients

Special Discounts 
to Senior Citizens on all 

Prescriptions*
Dean Copeland 

1 Home 665-2698 Business 669-68%
lim T. Pepper
Home 669-9710

tree and 
weed spraying, pruning, 
shaping of trees and shurbs 
and evergreens. Call or 
write T.J.’s Landscape Ser
vice, Boz 2704, Amarillo, 
TX. 79102, 374-5417 or 371- 
1065.

Hay for sale—Wheat and 
millet. Call 779-2951.

For all your concrete and 
backhoe service, call Barker 
Redi M il 779-2703 in 
McLean.

Far Homemade pies, 
cinnamon rolls, hot rolls, 
donuts, cakes and cookies. 
Call Margret Whatley 
248-7920 or Shariene Lewis 
248-7481, Groom.

Baa Pro Shop

Card of Thanks
Our heartfelt thanks to all 

of you for the flowers, mem
orials, cards and other ex
pressions of sympathy in the 
loss of our dear mother and 
grandmother. Groom is truly 
a living, caring community.

Dorothy A  John Krizan 
A  Family

Card of Thanks
A warm and sincere thank 

you to all those who brought 
delicious food to Crim and 
me during my illness and 
convalescense. A special 
thanks for each prayer that’s 
been said. I received a 
wonderful report Monday. 
Again thanks for all your 
help and support.

Crim A  Truman Goodlett

Carlton’s Tackle Shop. If you 
have need of special tackle, I 
will or deV it. Please call 
248-7369 or come by my 
home at 503 Martin St. 
Groom. License also 
available.

For Sale—Ranch King 
riding lawn mower, like 
new. Call R.A. Snyder 

248-7508.

For Sale— well built new 
storage building, 7 z 11 
finished inside. Call R.A. 
Snyder 248-7508.

For Sale— 1986 Honda 
four door 248-7561.

A . J. N ew so m  
W ater W e ll 

S ervice
Submersible Pumps 

Aeromotor Windmills

Phone 248-7411

GROOM LODGE* 
No. 1170 

A.F. A A.M.

Stated Meeting.
2nd Tuesday 

Practice Every Tuesday 
7:30 p.m.

VISITORS WELCOME

Jack Waat WJW.
Cecil Culver, Secretary

Wieberg
Welding

Held & Shop 

Welding

Fabrication l> 

Repairs, HeBarc

Wesco Supplier
Nathan Wieberg 
Shop -  248-7270 

Home - 248-73011

g—State
ments, envelopes, stationery 
all custom printed to your 
specifications. Call The 
Groom News. 248-7333 or 
The McLean News. 779-2141
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Six k 4a for sale south of 
Groom School. Call 
405-592 -4718.

Groom Ambulance Service 
Bax 111

Groaai, Texaa 79639 
MEMORIALS—

For William Stubblefield
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Burger 

For Raphael Britten
Marvin A  Katie Talley 
Mr. A  Mrs. Marvin Morrow 
Peggy Ham 

Far Vera Vlckara 
Marvin A  Katie Talley 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Burger 
Mrs. Robert L. Newton 
DONATIONS 
Julia McKee 
Melvin Asberry

Need quick copies? Just 
10c each at The Groom 
News, 248-7333.

1983 Chev V. 4x4. 4S4. 
auto, air. SS.3SO.OO-. 1980 
Silverado %, extra dean, 
S3.S00.00; 1976 20ft. travel 
trailer S3250.00; 248-7414, 
Groom.

Car, Pickup, Tractor and
Combkae stereos for sale. 
REasonable prices. Installa
tion available. See at Britten 
Supply 248-7388 or call Hop 
Britten 248-7414.

Twn I
3 blods from Post Office. 
Near school. Priced to sell. 
Contac Jane Herndon. 779- 
2451. McLean.

Take over payments on two 
and three bedroom homes. 
QnaUfy By Phene 806-381- 
1352. Call Collect.

Jon Miller 
Radiator Service

la Our 
Not a Sideline 

New A Rebuilt Radiators 
Ga • Tanka A Heaton

612 S. Jefferson 
Amarillo, Texas

376-6666

Canon County Abstrat t Company
REALTORS. ABSTRACTOR S OF TITLES

222 Main St. 537-3561
Panhandle, Teias

All Your Building Needa
Complete home building, 
room additions, remodel
ing, garage conversion, 
patio covers, wall 
papering, cabinetry of all 
kinds. Free Estimates. 
Call anytime 779-2645 
Don D orsey C onstruction

MCLEAN LODGE 
No. 889 
AFAAM

Stated Meeting 
2nd Thursday 

Practice Every Thursday 
7:30 p.m.

VISITORS WELCOME 
Britt Hathaway, W.M. 

J. Boyd Smith. Secretary

Groom Flying 

Service

H arris H ow ard

All types of aerial 
appllcati mis

Good Sonic*  - Reason able Prices

Horns 8 Office 
248-7561

WHEELER-EVANS
ELEVATORS

G r o o m  &  C o r n e r  N o  rth

We are happy to be of s ervice"

Phones: 248-7262 or 248-7178 

Corner 248-7011

248-7359

G room , T exas



© ©

Page 12—THE GROOM NEWS 
Thursday. February 18. 1988

yPCherrx
^ F i l l i n g

Soft *n 
P r e t t y

Breen Giant 
VegetablesBread

BonquetPumpkinAlways Fresh
Fritos Chunks 

, $  | 39

Dinners
> $ 1 5 9
Folaer’s

$ 4 1 9
Family Size Purina Dry 2

Boi F j

79< Purex $489 Dogfood
Coast

BONELESS FULLV COOKED HALF OR WHOLE

Corn Kins Ham
SMOKED ^  ^ m  ^  I s M

Pork lb S l f i 9  I%

Beef:™:;
Briskets

SMOKED BACON £
Fresh Frozen*
Turkey Drumsticks

FROZEN FOODS

W o n
potatoes

Hash Browns
$ 1  1 9PNG. ■

39* Bell Pepper 4 .  *1**
59’ « l i o  uer *  89«Lettuce

IWFFIIIAIED
Ifgoosinc i Lent Sped

pjs|, Fres I Frozen Fish

Sticks ib. $  I  3 9
Pearch, Flounder, ^

Fillet “ «■.»»* * 2 69
G A H Headless 1 1  n o

V-05 Shampoo

Toothpaste
. . $ 1 8 9
u u

s o n  Cl LAM 
CHEESE a * l H
p i u s m i y " 1
i t s c u n s 1 7 9 <

GROOM GROCERY


